
            WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC 
                           October 1, 1991 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/Unit 251, and Duane 
Jones, N8LDM/UNIT 260.  There were ?? members present 
 
Minutes from the September 3rd meeting were read and approved 
 
The Treasure's report was read and approved. 
 
 
                          OLD BUSINESS 
There was a report on the FEMA SARA Title III disaster exercise held 
on September 7th.  Those helping with communications at the Wood County 
EOC were: Ken Unit 251, Bill Unit 254, Leo Unit 259, Karen Unit 261, 
Dick Unit 264, Kim Unit 267, Don Unit 269, Alan Unit 274, Phil Unit 
275, and Aaron Unit 276.  Bob Unit 265 and Bill Unit 283 were at the 
Pleasants County Communications Center 
 
Wood County Emergency Services has purchased a new tone encoder for 
the EOC.  The tone encoder will take the place of the one that was 
built when the EOC first opened up 
 
There was a reminder of the ARRL Simulated Emergency Test to be held 
on October 19th 
 
There was a reminder about the Parkersburg Amateur Radio Klub Novice 
classes starting January 14th 
 
Ken reported that Bob Morris WA8CTO with the Jackson County Amateur 
Radio club passed away September 21st.  Bob with the main editor of the 
club's newsletter "Loud and Clear" 
 
Ken gave a report on the BINGO activities at Volcano Days on 
September 27th, 28th, and 29th.  Those helping with BINGO were: Ken 
Unit 251, Bill Unit 254, Leo Unit 259, Duane Unit 260, Karen Unit 261, 
Kim Unit 267, Dot Unit 268, Lisa Unit 270, Anna Unit 273, Alan Unit 
274, Aaron Unit 276, Jenny Unit 278, and Bill Unit 283.  Even though it 
was cold it was a successful activity 
 
Duane Unit 260 reported about the weather net held on September 
13th.  Those checking into the weather net were: Ken Unit 251, 
?????????????????????       (need unit number of NOAA's EYES) 
 
 
 
                          NEW BUSINESS 
Ken Unit 251 talked about a Packet Radio network to cover the Mid- 
Ohio Valley.  A little get-together was held after the September 7th 
disaster drill to talk about an emergency network that is needed 
 
Ken talked about Hazmat Books the Jackson County Amateur Radio Club 
are selling.  They are selling the books for two dollars.  If anyone is 
interested contact Ken or Duane 
 
There will be W5YI Amateur Radio testing on November 17th at the 



Dutch Ridge Auction House. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                        THOSE IN ATTENDANCE 
 


